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	July 13, 2021

Email: endionspei@gmail.com  Website: nspeidiocese.ca/den
Facebook: Environment Network Diocese of NS & PEI
Welcome to our weekly Enews. The Diocesan Environment Network (DEN) of the Anglican Diocese of NS & PEI, was formed in response to the Fifth Mark of Mission and the latest addition to our Baptismal Covenant which has become our Mission Statement.

“To strive to safeguard the integrity of creation and sustain and renew the life of the earth.”
To do this we educate and encourage stewardship through social media and liturgies, connect with other environment groups, pray together, celebrate art with each other and grieve together.
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	Christians around the world are invited to give particular attention to praying for and caring for God’s Creation as part of the global Season of Creation observed from September 1 to October 4 every year. The theme this year is  “A Home for All”. For more information, check out the DEN webpage: https://www.nspeidiocese.ca/pages/den-season-of-creation--288
Or email endionspei@gmail.com


	

	[image: image3.jpg]= m uPcoming I:_vcpt_s & Activities





	Dialogues at Thinker’s Lodge – the next session will be TOMORROW July 14th at 9 pm ADT called Empowering the Rights of Nature Revolution in Atlantic Canada. To register and for more info:

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/dialogues-at-thinkers-lodge-tickets-158644992443?fbclid=IwAR27jCfTXA4oS7AeaWY5uhnSJvA3aTOq5EaxHjpaQU7-9L5xxkQgSO1ZBpQ


	Praying with the DEN Community The last Morning Prayer for the summer will be August 6th at 9:30 by Zoom. To obtain the link, please email endionspei@gmail.com
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	NS Sustainable Development Goals Act Some of us have asked for a workshop to help us contribute to this Act. This is an important opportunity to "have our say". 

TONIGHT Tuesday, July 13th, 7pm on zoom: Joanna Bull from the Ecology Action Centre will conduct a workshop on this Act and help us all make thoughtful and timely responses. Areas to be discussed will include: sustainable prosperity, circular economy, inclusive economy, climate change, clean energy, biodiversity. What do WE want for Nova Scotia? 

To register for the zoom link and password, respond to Eva at: evansae@EastLink.ca
For more information on this process go to: https://cleanfuture.ca/


	Another Option to above Workshop Nova Scotians are invited to submit feedback to the Climate Plan and Sustainable Development Goal Consultations. This Zoom Meeting and Workshop, presented in a partnership of the Climate Emergency Unit and the Ecology Action Centre, will present the four markers of true climate emergency policies. After the presentation stay for a workshop on letter writing for the climate emergency.

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/nova-scotia-climate-emergency-letter-writing-story-telling-workshop-tickets-162061623679


	Nature Canada Live Facebook Event Thursday July 15. 1230 PM EST. A conversation withMinister Bernadette Jordan on why ocean conservation and protected marine areas are so important. RSVP on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/events/562494881577688/


	Cooke Aquaculture Open Net-Pens Consultation July 20 – 22  The Healthy Bays Network is encouraging people to attend these meetings to show community opposition to this form of aquaculture. Take Action: 
· Attend an Open House

· Contact Premier Iain Rankin - Phone: (902) 424-6600 PREMIER@novascotia.ca 

· Contact your local MLA 

· If an election is called make sure that you speak to all candidates running in your area about your opposition to open net-pen fish farms.

 For more information contact Marilyn Keddy at southshore.coc@gmail.com 
https://www.healthybays.ca/post/cooke-hosting-three-open-houses-for-expansion-of-ns-net-pen-sites-july-20-22


	Re-Imagining Atlantic Harbours for 2050 Autumn Hebb is the Youth Love Your Lake Program Facilitator to tell us they have partnered with Watersheds Canada and CWF to assess the shoreline health of Porter’s Lake. For more information: https://www.saltwire.com/atlantic-canada/news/project-gleans-details-about-lake-shorelines-in-nova-scotia-100599883/. 

Or email:  loveyourlakehalifax@rah2050.ca
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	If the links do not work, right click and choose Open Hyperlink



	GNL Quebec This petition and decision impacts all Canadians. The Québec government is going to approve or reject the liquefied gas project GNL Québec. If approved, gas would be extracted in Alberta and British Columbia mostly by fracking. It would be transferred through a pipeline cutting across Ontario and Quebec. Then shipped on supertankers which would disrupt the habitat of endangered belugas. If this project is approved, it could generate over 50 million tonnes of greenhouse gases - every single year, for at least 25 years. We can help add pressure by signing to say this is not the direction we want for our country's future. #GNLNonMerci | Greenpeace Canada


	Ban the Sale of  Ivory in Canada A shocking 20,000 elephants are killed every year for their ivory.  At the last International Union for Conservation of Nature, Canada was 1 of only 4 countries to oppose the closure of domestic ivory markets. This petition is asking Canada to ban all domestic trade of elephant ivory and to make the import, export, and re-export of all elephant ivory illegal, including hunting trophies. We can choose to not be the generation that lets elephants go extinct.
Petition · You Can Make History - Ban the Sale of Elephant Ivory in Canada #IvoryFreeCanada · Change.org


	Protecting Forests This petition is asking Canadians to stand together to protect its forests. The Save Fairview Forest Group is a citizen group working to protect 50 acres of mature forest in Pointe-Claire, Québec. The land and trees will be clear-cutted to make room for development plans. It is the last mature forest in the area and home to many different birds, amphibians, and mammals. This forest protects the area - reducing heat, absorbing water, and providing oxygen, wind cover, and a connection to nature for the residents. We need to be protecting our forests not destroying them, and this petition is asking the municipal and provincial government to choose to be protectors instead. Petition · Mayor and council of Pointe-Claire: Save Fairview Forest / Sauvons la Forêt Fairview · Change.org


	Support stance on Reducing Plastic Canada is heading in the right direction for tackling our plastic problem but corporations do not like this. On May 12, the federal government listed plastic as “toxic” under the Canadian Environmental Protection Act. Some of the plastics and petrochemical industry have responded to this by suing the federal government. Show our support by urging the government to defend its stance on plastic and to move forward with regulations to end Canada’s plastic pollution problem. Environmental Defence Canada
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	This week we are happy to introduce you to Rev. Gerald Giles. Rev Gerald is a frequent participant in our Thursday evening gatherings as well as Friday morning Prayer sessions.
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                                                Rev’d. Gerald Giles
I am proud to say that “I am a Newfoundlander, born and bred”. I was born on Ramea Island, an out-port community on the southwest coast of Newfoundland and Labrador, where I developed my love for God’s creation. During my childhood, I spent hours studying the flora and fauna that creation offered, while exploring Ramea and the surrounding islands. My parents and grandparents also introduced me to gardening which I enjoy doing to this day.

After high school I attended Memorial University and received my Education degree and later a master’s degree in Educational Leadership. I began my teaching career in 1978. For thirty years I was a school administrator and teacher. During those years I introduced my students to the importance of caring for Mother Earth. I was awarded an Environmental Award for the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador, and the Newfoundland and Labrador Women’s Institutes in 2001. For the last 15 years of my teaching career, I participated in many classroom environmental activities including hatching salmon eggs, provided by the Atlantic Salmon Federation. Also, I was fortunate to have lived in the community of Port Blandford, which borders Terra Nova National Park. I had a great working relationship with the park educational team and my students benefited greatly from the programs the park team would bring to my school. 

I retired from my education career in 2008, hoping to relax, garden and enjoy God’s creation. My wife, Lorna, and I spent many hours gardening, preserving foods and teaching others about gardening, especially our three children. 

In 2011, my life took a different turn; I registered for a course at Queens College Theological School, St. John’s NL and that lead to a Master of Theological Studies and a Master of Divinity degrees from Queens College. I was ordained Deacon on September 29, 2013, and ordained priest on October 11, 2014. After ordination I started my present position as the rector for the Anglican Parish of Gander Bay, Newfoundland and Labrador. I am responsible for three churches. As a part of my ministry, I promote good stewardship of God’s creation. In the parish we have services and prayer walks dealing with creation. 

I personally believe that everyone should be aware of their environment, what is in it and the need to protect it. Our actions today, will have a major effect on this planet’s survival, as we know it! 

I am the co-chair of the Creation Matters Working Group for the Anglican Church of Canada and a member of the Anglican Council of Indigenous People (ACIP).

“Care for Mother Earth as you would care for your own Mother.”
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	Green Story - Boxboard
What is box board and how is it different from cardboard? There is little difference. Boxboard is a single layer of thick paper. Cardboard is usually two layers of heavy paper with folded paper between the two layers.

Since both are paper products, they are biodegradable. So that is good for the environment, right? WELL…..When box board or cardboard breaks down it causes methane gases to occur. Methane is one of those greenhouse gases that cause problems for the ozone layer of our planet. BUT…….Due largely to the recycling of paper products, greenhouse gases (including methane) have been reduced by 44% since the 1990s.

We are doing something right!

 Best thing to do with boxboard is to RECYCLE it or REPURPOSE it. Although it is true that we can make that new shipping box 6 times with the same material, it is also true that new techniques can extend the life of paper products even further.

The best use of cardboard, box board, etc. that I know of, is to use it to make compost. That requires cutting it into smaller pieces and mixing it with all the other things we put in our composters. There still will be SOME methane gases occurring but they are greatly reduced by the mixture process. One step more. Those that have worm farms have discovered that worms love to eat cardboard while they burrow to make the soil better.

I will repeat this many times. All trash is not just garbage but instead it is a resource waiting for someone to think up a BETTER use for it. Remaking boxes from used cartons was great. Turning carboard boxes into a medium to grow plants, even better. What is next?

Video on how to compost paper.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1VNSvkZ_D_c
Using cardboard below mulch for weed control.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HIWDPlaB6wY
Data sheet with even more info on boxboard or cardboard.

http://ppec-paper.com/pdfFiles/information/boxboardsustainability.pdf

	Photo Frames

You will need box board from a cereal box, cracker box, a 4 x 6 photo or a ruler to measure a 4 x 6 hole in the middle of the box board, a piece of corrugated cardboard the size of your box board frame, fabric or coloured paper, old calendar sheets, enough to cover the frame, glue or adhesive of some type and a picture to show off in the frame.

This would make a nice gift. MAYBE, take a picture of your church and print it off on plain paper if photo paper is not handy. Cut it to 4 x 6 and slip it in your frame. Give it to someone at church you know. The minister would love it.

Oh, why 3 bells in my photo? 
During the pandemic, when we could not have services, the Parish of Blandford rang the bells in each of their THREE Churches: St. Barnabas Blandford, All Saints in Bayswater, and St. Cuthbert in Northwest Cove. This photo was used each week on the Blandford page to advise the community of any church news. It is just a stock photo I found but it became an icon.
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Using a piece of boxboard bigger than 4 x 6, place a photo in the middle and draw the outline of the 4 x 6 photo (1)

Punch a hole in the middle and first cut from the middle to each corner of the 4 x 6 shape, then cut the edges of the hole from one side to the other. (2) 

Adding glue to one side of the frame, place the frame on the wrong side of the fabric or decorative paper. Again, cut the hole out leaving some fabric or paper to glue to the inside of the frame. Glue the edges to the inside or wrong side of the frame. (3)
Cut a piece of corrugated carboard the same size as the frame. Glue 3 sides to the decorative frame, leaving the top NOT glued. Insert picture inside your frame (4)

To hang your picture put 2 flathead thumb tacks on the back of your frame tying a string in place. (Or staple your twine on the back of the frame)


	Something to eat.

Grandma loves to make this recipe in a cast iron fry pan, on her wood burning campfire that has a grate that fits across it. By law we need to wait till 7PM for a campfire. That stopped cooking supper this way, BUT, my little one burner stove can cook anywhere near a plug, legally. It was more of the being outdoors, talking to people while cooking that I missed when the fire bans went on. We may miss the smell of wood burning but I do not miss smoke in my eyes.
Camping Chicken Pot Pie

Left over cooked chicken (or a couple tins of cooked chicken)

Onion (always need onion and peppers and mushrooms if you have any)

1 tin cream of chicken soup

1 tin cream of mushroom soup

Vegetables (frozen or tins, whichever types you like)

Biscuit Dough (The tinned or frozen biscuits or make a dumpling recipe)

Get the fry pan warm and add a bit of oil. Dump everything except biscuits in the pan and mix. Lay biscuits or dumplings on top of mixture and let it cook about 20 minutes.
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Biscuits or Dumplings

2 cups flour

2 tsp. baking powder

Shortening or margarine the size of an egg

A pinch of salt

Mix and add enough water to stick it together.

More water for dumplings, less for tea biscuits. 

Use the same recipe for Bannock wrapped on a stick and cooked on an open fire (after 7 PM)

Anyone have a favorite recipe they want to share? Send it to Grandma at caz@grandmasgoinggreen.com Till next week Grandma is sending hugs.
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Help us, Oh God, to be ever mindful of the beauties around us.  May we grow with our flowers in gentleness, patience, courage, laughter and religion.

As we turn the brown soil and plant our seed, may we learn faith ... faith in the goodness of the earth, the clemency of the sun, the fullness of the clouds.

May we be grateful for the privilege of being coworkers with God in the creation of even one tiny flower;

And grant that we may know the great joy that comes from sharing with others.
--Julie Howard Motherall

Adopted in 1985

http://www.coldspringgardenclub.org/gardener-s-prayer.html
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